TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

August 7, 2018
  APPROVED MINUTES

The Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, August 7, 2018 at 6:00 P.M. 

Present: John Suprono, Kerry Comisky, Mike Filanda, David Terry and Peter Villa 
Not Present: Mark Barmasse and David Hitchcock
Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator & Ben Gilmore Joint Facility Operator 4.
1. Call to Order

Vice Chairman Suprono called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes

A. Regular Meeting of June 5, 2018
Mr. Villa made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Mrs. Comisky.  Vote 3-0, 2 abstained Motion Passed. 
B. Public Hearing Meeting of June 5, 2018
Mr. Villa made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Mrs. Comisky.  Vote 3-0, 2 abstained Motion Passed. 
3. Public Remarks 

None
4. Review of Correspondence
A. Mr. Smith shared a thank you letter from Sandra Nesci for the donation made to the Lions Low Vison. The donation was made in memory of Ralph Nesci on behalf of the WPCA committee and the Water Development Task Force. Ralph Nesci had previously sat on both committee and passed away on April 12th, 2018
5. Committee Reports

A. Joint Facilities Committee
July 17th, 2018 Joint Facilities meeting was cancelled. 
B. Operations, Management & Budget
1) Budget Status FY 2017/18
Mr. Smith presented the budget status for the 2017/18 fiscal year and noted that the fiscal year budget has not officially been closed out. WPCA Expense account will close in the positive at approx. $80.4K, which will be later transferred to the Capital fund. The Revenue should close in the positive at approx. $181.5K. 
Village Center and Royal Oaks Water System are also expected to close Expenses in the positive at approx. $30K and $6.5k respectively.  The Revenue account for Village Center remains at a negative of $700.00 approx. and Royal Oaks at a positive of approx. $10K.  
The 2017/18 budget should be finalized pending the July figures at the end of August. Copies of the current Revenue and Expense budgets were distributed and made part of these minutes.
 Mr.  Filanda requested a breakdown of percentage of water that the two schools (Center School and Memorial School) use in a month compared to the other customers. Mr. Smith will provide that information at the next meeting. 
C. Public Water Systems
1) Village Center Water System Operations

Mr. Smith was notified (SCADA) of a low water pressure situation. Storms had caused the booster pumps to shut off. System was promptly reset avoiding any significant low water pressure problems. 
2) Royal Oaks Water System Operations
 The Greensand filter was rebuilt in July. 
   3) Hampton Woods Water System
     No changes have been made that are affecting the WPCA at this time.
4) Municipal Water System Update 
Mr. Smith met with Mr. Maniscalco, along with two representative from the Metropolitan District Commission (MDC) and a representative from the Department of Public Health (DPH) to discuss possible State funds available for a water system. DPH requested a one page document regarding our intent and will take it to the funding source at DEEP. 
An additional meeting was held with Mr. Maniscalco, MDC, DPH and Susan Bransfield, Selectman of the Town of Portland to discuss a possible water connection through Portland as well as the possibility of East Hampton WPCA to take over the Portland WPCA.  
D. Sewer Development
1) Hampton Woods Sewer System

Mr. Smith spoke to Steve Motto regarding the embankment behind the pump station no discussion was had on how or what they might be done to rectify the slope, however they still have 12 months if any issues that they would have to warranty. 
Mr. Smith also mentioned that at the end of the 18/19 fiscal year. Hampton Woods would be required to cover the balance of any and all costs of operations of the sewer station after income.

2) Portland Sewer Commission 
     See information on C4. 
6. Old Business, Discussion/Action (previously Item 7)


A.  No old business to be discussed.

7. New Business, Discussion/Action (previously Item 6)

A. 18/19 Sewer rate discussion 

Mr. Smith provided a handout of the summary of the recommended Sewer Use Rates.  Which states a proposed sewer rate of $365.00.  (Copies distributed and made part of these minutes).

B. Set Public Hearing for sewer rates, September 4th, 2018.

A discussion was made to set the date for a Public Hearing to present the 2018/19 Sewer Use Rates. A motion was made by Mr. Villa and seconded by Mr. Terry to approve the date as recommended (September 4th, 2018 @ 6:30 pm). Vote: 5-0. Motion Passed. 

8. Adjournment 
Mrs. Comisky made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mr. Filanda and approved.  Vote: 5-0; 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Linda B. Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority on September 4, 2018.
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